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Parents asking questions about the Child Trust Fund?

A Child Trust Fund (CTF) is a great way for parents to give their children a financial helping hand for the future. But for parents who are less financially confident, the thought of opening a CTF account can be a bit daunting. 

If this sounds like any of the parents you work with, there’s plenty of information available that you can pass onto them. By helping parents get to grips with the CTF now, you’ll help them increase their financial capability skills, as well as increasing their children’s options in the future.

For general information about the CTF, the official CTF website at www.childtrustfund.gov.uk is a good place to look. It has a section especially for voluntary and community organisations, with information and resources you can use with parents. It also provides information on special cases, such as terminally ill children or children being looked after by the local authority.

If a parent would prefer to speak to someone over the phone, tell them to call the CTF helpline on 0845 302 1470 (8am to 8pm, 7 days a week). The helpline can also help if they’ve lost their voucher, or if they need to speak to someone in a different language.

If you are with a parent and they have a question that needs answering straight away, you can also call the Adviser Priority Line on 0845 302 1461. Please note that the priority number is for when you need immediate help only and is not to be given out to parents. 

Choosing a CTF account

You may find that parents ask you where they should open their CTF account, or which account they should choose. Although only licensed financial advisers can give financial advice like that, there is lots of information that you can give the parents you work with to help them make the decision for themselves. 

There are three types of account: Stakeholder Accounts, Shares Accounts and Savings Accounts. The main difference between them is how the money is invested. A good guide to help parents choose the right type of account for them is found on this link.  You can also find an up-to-date list of all CTF providers on the website to help parents decide for themselves where to go. 

With both the Stakeholder and Shares Accounts, the child’s money is invested in company shares. It’s important to remember that the value of shares can go down as well as up so you could get back less than the amount put in. The Government has built in special measures into the Stakeholder Account to help reduce the risk of losing money. If a parent does not want to invest in this type of account, they can choose to open a Savings Account instead.
After 12 months the voucher will expire and the Government will open a Stakeholder Account on the child’s behalf. The account provider will be allocated by the Government from a list of providers and parents will receive a letter telling them where their child’s voucher has been invested. 

Opening an account is not a final decision. If a parent is not comfortable with the type of account they have, or they want to move their child’s CTF account, they can, at any time. Their account provider will tell them how. 
